Washington Township Planning Board

October 13, 2014
Chairman Louis Mont called the regular meeting of October 13, 2014 of the Washington Township Planning Board to order at 7:30 p.m. 

MEMBERS PRESENT

CLASS IV: Lou Mont, Charles DiSalvo, William Leavens
ALTERNATES: Sam Akin, Howard Popper
CLASS I:  Ken Short
CLASS II:  -
CLASS III:  Donald Babb
ABSENT: Mark Bauerlein, Kathleen McGroarty, Eric Trevena, Roger Read
OTHERS PRESENT: Engineer Leon Hall, Attorney Tiena Cofoni, Planner David Banisch, Clerk Barbara Margolese 

Adequate notice of this meeting was sent to the Observer-Tribune on January 13, 2014 and posted on the Bulletin Board on the same date. Notices were mailed as requested. 

MINUTES 

Minutes from the August 11, 2014 Regular Meeting 

Mr. DiSalvo made a motion to approve the minutes as presented, seconded by Mr. Leavens. 

A voice vote was taken and the motion carried. 

Ayes:  Leavens, Mont, Akin, Babb, Popper, DiSalvo   Nays: None
 Abstentions:  Short
PUBLIC COMMENT ON NON AGENDA ITEMS 

The meeting was opened to the public for items not on the agenda. There were no questions or comments from the public and the meeting was closed to the public. 

APPLICATIONS

1.  Thierry & Leslie Montfort – Block 40, Lot 30.01 – 266 Fairmount Road – R-5 – 3.929 Acres

      Ridgeline Certification of Compliance Application for proposed 384 square foot shed

Mrs. Leslie Montfort and Mr. Thierry Montfort were sworn-in. Mr. Montfort stated that they are proposing to install a 384 square foot shed on their property which is located at 266 Fairmount Road. Mr. Montfort stated that the shed is to be located in the north side of their property on a ¾” crushed gravel bed. It was noted that the Montfort’s property is in the Ridgeline, Viewshed, Mountainside, Hillside Protection Area in the township.   Mr. Montfort noted that his property is not seen from roads and that the viewshed will not be upset.  

Mr. Banisch stated that this lot is isolated and that adjacent dwellings are buffered from this property.  Mr. Hall noted that the shed is to be placed east of the existing driveway.  He stated that you cannot see this site from any roads and that there will be no impact of the scenic view as a result of the shed being installed and that no buffers will be needed.  Mr. Hall added that the applicant has asked for the Board to waive the requirement of a topographic map of the site with 2 foot contours and that he recommends that the Board grant the waiver.  Mr. Banisch stated that the subject property bears no resemblance to the areas described in the Ridgeline Protection ordinance.  Mr. Babb noted that he went to see the site and that it is very secluded.  Mr. Montfort informed the Board that the shed will be colored to match the existing house. The Board had a brief discussion regarding the fees charged for this type of certificate of compliance.  
A motion was made by Mr. Short, seconded by Mr. Leavens to approve the application for a certificate of compliance for property in the Ridgeline, Viewshed, Hillside, Mountain side and to authorize the Board Attorney to draw-up a resolution memorializing this approval.  A roll call vote was taken and the motion carried.  Ayes:  Leavens, Mont, Akin, Babb, DiSalvo, Short      Nays: None         Abstentions:  None


DISCUSSION / CORRESPONDENCE
1.  Long Valley Highlands Center Discussion

Planner Banisch stated that this plan is about comprehensive planning where all Highlands protections standards have to be maintained.  He said that it could be considered as a carved out area that will become a component of the Master Plan.  Mr. Banisch stated that there will be four phases and that all phases will be paid for through the Highlands Council.  Mr. Banisch explained that Phase 1 will deal with a background analysis and community vision.  He said Phase 2 concerns Economic Development.  He said Phase 3 deals with the fiscal impact analysis.  Mr. Banisch stated that Phase 4 will deal with the preparation of the ordinance amendment and future resource planning. 

Mr. Banisch noted that the plan will take a look at expanding pedestrian and bike paths. Mr. Banisch referred to a map of the planning center. He said that the township may want to amend the center boundary after going through this process. He said that the process should take 3 to 4 months.  He encouraged the Board to move forward with the background phase as soon as possible.  Mr. Banisch stated that there are a number of considerations that need to be decided as the Board approaches the creation of the center.  He stated that the township should do an inventory first.  He noted that after the Board prepares the vision statement they can consider planning proposals.  He said that he has three qualified firms that he can recommend.

Mayor Short stated that after the Planning Board gets through discussing community needs and goals a survey can be placed on the township website for resident feedback. Mr. Banisch will provide the centers map and will give three potential firms to handle this task and then the Board members can send comments to the Board Secretary.  

The Board opened the meeting up to the public.  Mr. Frank Mileto, 14 Beaver Brook Drive, stated that 20 years ago when the State Plan was being proposed the State said that they would give funding.  He said that he loves the Long Valley as a hamlet and that he does not want it to change.  He said that he does not see anything wrong with Long Valley.  He stated that Washington Township should not get into a development process to determine if we want to turn this into a center if we don’t need it.  


Mr. Phillip Berg, 10 Walden Road, stated that vast majority of people moved here because of what it is, not what it could be.  He said that it is a good idea to open this discussion up to the public.  Mr. Berg referred to discussions that took place in Chester regarding the redevelopment of Larison Turkey Farm.  He stated that the process took 6 months.  Mr. Berg stated that a period of 30, 45 or 60 days is too short for public comment.  Mr. Banisch stated that the process will take as long as it takes. He noted that Byram Township has completed this process already.  He stated that this area is being considered because it is an existing town center and the geographic center of the township.  
2.  Township Committee Resolution Authorizing the Planning Board to Undertake a Preliminary Investigation and to conduct a Public Hearing to Determine whether Block 30, Lots 70, 70.01, 70.02 and 71.03 is a redevelopment area according to the Criteria set forth in N.J.S.A. 40A:12A-5


Mayor Short recused from this discussion.  Planner Banisch stated that the Township Committee has asked if the Planning Board can see if the parcels (Block 30, Lots 70, 70.01, and 70.02 meet the criteria for being a redevelopment area.  It was announced that the Board will conducting a site visit of the parcels on Saturday, October 18th at 9:30 a.m.  It was noted that if the Planning Board comes to a conclusion then a recommendation can be drafted and sent to the Township Committee and then the Township Committee can give the Board the authority to move ahead with the ordinance for redeveloping this site.  

Mr. Banisch stated that notice will be sent for the hearing to decide if the conditions exist that makes this a redevelopment area or not.  He noted that this would be a non-condemnation redevelopment area.  


The meeting was opened to public comment.  Historic Preservation Commission Chairperson Eileen Stokes asked if the Historic Preservation Commission could be notified of all Planning Board site walks in the future. Mr. Phillip Berg, 10 Walden Road, said that he believes this proposed use to be the best and highest use for this property.  Mr. Berg stated that this proposal is a good use for the property rather than the Ray Rice proposal which is a bad use for that property.  The meeting was closed to public comment. 
3. Vouchers
Mr. DiSalvo made a motion to approve the vouchers reviewed by the Chairman and found in order and send them on for payment, seconded by Mr. Popper. A voice vote was taken; all were in favor and the motion carried.

Mr. Akin made a motion to adjourn, seconded by Mr. DiSalvo. A voice vote was taken; all were in favor and the meeting was adjourned at 9:00 p.m. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Barbara J. Margolese, Clerk
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